[image: image1.png]National Committee on
Uniform Traffic Control Devices

12615 West Keystone Drive * Sun City West, AZ, 85375
Telephone (623)680-9592 * e-mail: ncutcd@aol.com




NOTE: The Rules of the Road Committee (RORC) was created by the Executive Committee as an adhoc committee of the NCUTCD to address changes the “Rules of the Road” of the Uniform Vehicle Code (UVC).  This occurred because the National Committee on Uniform Traffic Laws and Ordinances (NCUTLO) went into hiatus pending a viable funding source in June of 2009.  This left a void that the NCUTCD believes needs to be filled, and no other technical or professional group came forward to fund such an activity.  Even copies of the previous UVC are no longer available to provide guidance on such model laws and rules to States and local governments.  As individual changes are proposed and approved by sponsors and the NCUTCD, they will be posted on the NCUTCD web site as recommendations of the Committee.   The recommendations are not part of the MUTCD and as such have no status with the FHWA.  

The RORC contains representatives of each of the Technical Committees. 
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 12-702
SUMMARY:  





This change improves the language requiring headlights and taillights on bicycles..
The full unedited wording of the current section is shown below:

§ 12-702 Headlight and taillight required at night
Every bicycle in use at the times described in 12-201 shall be equipped with a headlight on the front emitting a white light visible from a distance of at least 500 feet to the front, and a taillight on the rear emitting a red light visible from a distance of at least 1000 feet to the rear.

DISCUSSION:RECOMMENDED CHANGES TO “RULES OF THE ROAD, UVC” 
A headlight and rear reflector are among the most important safety items required for bicycle operation at night. They must be given prominence in traffic law. A taillight is nearly as important. Some  clarifying provisions are needed. As to generator lights: they are common, and sufficient. When a bicycle is in motion, a headlight is essential to render the bicycle visible, because retroreflectors only send light back in the direction from which arrived. A vehicle entering from a side street, for example, does not have its headlights aimed at the bicycle. When the bicycle is in motion, retroreflectors are sufficient, because any vehicle which might collide with the bicycle is required to have a headlight which would then illuminate them
§ 12-702 Headlight and taillight required at night

Every bicycle in use at the times described in 12-201 shall be equipped with a headlight on the front emitting a white light visible from a distance of at least 500 feet to the front and 300 feet to the sides, and a taillight on the rear emitting a steady or flashing red light visible from a distance of at least 1000 feet to the rear. A generator powered lamp, which emits light only when the bicycle is moving, may be used to meet the headlight requirements of this section. The headlight and taillight may be attached either to the  bicycle or to the operator.
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